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NEW WORLD DISCOVERED

Log 1 - Blue Horizons - 12B

After the Third World War, Earth never recovered. 
Nuclear weapons were detonated as if they were 
cherry bombs on close to 80% of the surface of 
Earth. Species went extinct. Billions of lives 
were lost on all sides, but that wasn’t the worst 
of it. The detonations activated volcanos around 
the Ring of Fire leading to a nuclear winter that 
has lasted 50 years and shows no sign of letting 
up. Crops died and humanity was forced to move 
below ground. That is when Project New Skies was 
founded by what was left of the United Nations. 
Starships were built and launched into the skies 
with a single goal: Find humanity’s new home. Now 
after 35 years looking, Starship Juno may bring an 
end to that search.

While exploring the Blue Horizons system, our ship 
picked up a planet on its CP surveyor. This 
planet, twelfth from the central star, contains 
the necessary components for humanity to 
survive(sort of). The planet’s core is surrounded 
by miles deep ocean unperturbed by landmasses. The 
lack of landmass leads the planet to have an 
incredibly low mass and therefore lower 
gravitational pull. The oceans have a strong 
current due to a large moon in a low orbit around 
the planet. There is a gravitational equilibrium 
between the planet and the moon. In this plane can 
the only landmasses be found floating. The skies 
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are clear with the exception of clouds and the air 
is clean. The atmosphere is extremely rich in 
oxygen. On the surface of the ocean, the oxygen 
levels are around five times the amount found in 
our atmosphere. Surprisingly higher up in the 
gravitational equilibrium, the level of oxygen is 
very similar to what is found on Earth. This could 
be it. Blue Horizons-12B has clean air, liquid 
water and a whole lot of potential. Starship Juno 
is preparing descent to the surface.
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WORLD BUILDING

Log 11080 - Blue Horizons - 12B

Building of the planet’s infrastructure has 
started to come to a close. Taking the ocean’s 
strong current to our advantage massive stationary 
turbines have been implemented across the ocean 
providing potentially endless energy without 
damaging the planet. These massive turbines are 
similar in style to the wind turbines that spanned 
fields back on Earth. These are anchored to the 
bottom of the ocean with a network of cables 
connecting them to each other and the cities in 
the sky

Civilization has developed in the skies in the 
gravitational equilibrium between the planet and 
the moon. In this band, massive floating cities 
can be suspended without the need for propulsion. 
Much of the everyday activities of a citizen 
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happens indoors. As a result, the city is enclosed 
with passages connecting all buildings. Most of 
the city lives and works on the main deck. There 
are shops, workplaces, parks, pools, etc. Below 
the main deck is where most of the manufacturing 
takes place. It is also where massive batteries 
are stored that collect the power generated by the 
water turbines in the ocean below. The upper decks 
are separated into many different purposes between 
the governing body and transportation services.

The atmosphere is rich in oxygen which allows for 
plants to grow on the floating cities. The cities 
are full of greenery and the streets are clean. 
There is a lack of trash because without many 
natural resources most packaging is water based 
and dissolves without a trace.
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FIRST INHABITANTS

Log 11120 - Blue Horizons - 12B

Construction is finally complete. The cities are 
in the sky and the turbines are running. 
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Transportation ships are starting to arrive. All 
of the ships arrive at the central city complex at 
the docks located under the main deck. From there 
the new citizens of Blue Horizons – 12B are taken 
by train to the main deck or to the upper decks to 
be transported to other cities. Once citizens 
arrive to their new homes, they have two main 
options of transportation. The first is walking. 
Citizens are able to walk anywhere in the city. 
There are staircases and walkways between the 
buildings on the main level. To get the upper 
levels, elevators and gondola style trolleys are 
located all around the main deck. Additionally, a 
train network runs throughout the entire city.

Multiple cities are located around the planet. To 
travel between each of these cities, there is only 
one option. Because of the absence of gravity, the 
cities are able to move ever so slightly in their 
orbit. This slight movement make it impossible to 
create train networks connecting the cities. In 
its place, capsules are shot between them via a 
magnetic propulsion cannon. A small pulse is 
enough to provide enough momentum to get to the 
destination. The only source of energy is 
electricity produced by the generators below the 
ocean’s surface. 
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SUSTAINING A PLANET

Log 11209 - Blue Horizons - 12B

The population is growing just as we had prepared 
for. New cities are being built with every 
transport ship that enters the atmosphere. With 
the planet’ surface being composed of water, the 
most effective method of growing produce is 
hydroponics. This method works very well with the 
restrictions of this planet. This method does not 
require soil, which is not plentiful on Blue 
Horizons. Minerals that are necessary for the 
produce to grow are supplemented into the water 
when it is pumped through the beds of the 
‘floating fields’. Livestock cultivation has 
proven to be more difficult to bring to Blue 
Horizons. Without natural landmasses, raising 
livestock is close to impossible to do on a 
commercial scale. A few select residents have 
started to raise certain animals such as chickens, 
but without land raising enough to feed the planet 
was not pursued. Instead much of the planet’s 
protein comes from meat substitutes such as tofu 
as well as nuts and legumes, all of which are 
grown alongside the other produce on the ‘floating 
fields’. 

These fields are massive floating beds that float 
along the surface of the planet. As the plants 
grow, they are maintained by an armada of robotic 
farmers that are stationed at the fields. They are 
programed to maintain proper nutrient levels as 
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well as harvest. After harvesting, the produce is 
loaded into a carrier vessel that transports the 
harvest to one of many of the cities in the sky 
above. The produce is available at grocery stores 
located on all of the city’s main decks.
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DEMOCRATIC OLIGARCHY

Log 11290 - Blue Horizons - 12B

 After much discussion, we have decided to create 
a sort of democratic oligarchy to govern this new 
world and its inhabitants. This planet needs to 
stay free of Earth’s mistakes. Earth was separated 
and at arms with itself. This led to nuclear war 
and the eventual destruction of civilization on 
the planet. Blue Horizons is a clean slate to 
start anew. In order to do so, the governing body 
will hold power just as the government of the 
United States of America once did. The ‘Council’ 
as we are calling it will be made up of 
representatives from every city on the planet. 
Each city will have a certain number of 
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representatives dependent of the population of 
said city. Every 5 years the cities will elect new 
representatives. This is similar to the House of 
Representatives of the previously mentioned United 
States. The Council will govern the planet as a 
whole under a constitution of sorts. This 
constitution will highlight the need to sustain 
the planet and correct the wrongs of Earth. The 
council will give the general population an equal 
voice in the ruling of the planet.
Below the Council, every city has its own cabinet 
of similarly elected representatives. These 
representatives will be elected every 10 years. 
They have control over the operation of their city 
as well as some influence over their 
representative to the Council.   
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